
SDMC 

September 30,  2021 
       

I.  Call to Order and Roll 

 

II.  Campus Updates 

a. Budget—Hampton:  Ms. Hampton shared we are on track to exceed 

enrollment goals and so budget is in good standing.  Currently we are 

reviewing how much funding we will receive with ESSER and the best 

ways to allocate those funds.  Ms. Hampton encouraged departments to 

think about what they need to impact student learning and ask for it. 

b. Staffing—Hampton:  Currently we have long-term sub in science 

vacancy.  Sub has been with us on numerous occasions and does an 

excellent job.  Other position still vacant is Campus Instructional 

Technologist. 

 

III.  Old Business/Unfinished Business 

 a.  Campus Grading Policy 

Ms. Hampton presented the grading policy that had been reviewed 

and discussed in the previous meetings.  60% major grades and 40% 

minor.  If sub – categories are created they should be the same for 

the PLC.  The grading policy passed. 

 b.  Status of Auditorium: Mr. Alaniz,  parent and community member asked 

about the status of the Auditorium repairs.  The most recent timeline has repairs 

starting in November with completion in January 2022. 

  

IV.  New Business 

 a.    SIP:  Ms. Hampton presented the SIP to the committee.  She explained 

that there were 14 total goals and gave the committee a summary.  She also 

explained that the goal that HHS is focused on as a campus is that 100% of 

students graduate ready for college or a career as defined by TEA.   

The SDMC members voted to accept the SIP. 



 b.    HB 4545 

 

c.  Students on stage for graduation:  Dr. Orfield discussed the possibility of no 

longer having students sit on stage for graduation.  She explained that at one 

point the purpose was to help motivate students.  At this time students are so 

extremely driven by every single point that could impact GPA that it has gotten a 

bit out of control.  She would like to still recognize the students at graduation who 

are in the top 5% but not have students sit on stage.  Ms. Hampton asked the 

committee to get the opinions of students, parents, and other staff and the topic 

would be revisited next meeting. 

 

d.  Desk arrangement:  Ms. Ozuna asked if teachers could once again organize 

their desks in groups as opposed to rows.  She explained that in many instances, if 

a student tested positive there would be fewer close contacts if they were in 

groups.  The committee discussed and agreed that this would not be problematic 

as long as teachers monitor students to make sure they are wearing masks and 

update their seating chart. 
 

Meeting adjourned 


